
Minutes January 20, 2010
Board of Public Works and Safety

TheBoardof PublicWorksand Safetymetfora regularmeeting,Wednesday,January20, 2010,at 5:00
p.m., in the City Chambers, 3rdfloor, City Building, Logansport, Indiana.

Silent Roll Call: Taken by Clerk Treasurer Bland. Those present were Mayor Fincher, Deputy Mayor
Klinck and Joe Casalini. Others present: Code Enforcement Officer Dee Hileman, Building Commissioner
Hostetler and Police Chief AJ. Rozzi. Deputy City Attorney Lisa Traylor-Wolff was present.

Media: -0-
Public: Michael Berkshire.
Minutes from January 13,2010, accepted as presented on a vote of3-0.
Claims of$286,837.85; approved as presented.
Change to the Agenda: -0-
Old Business: -0-
New Business:

Code Enforcer Officer Hileman presented her department's weekly report. The following address (es) is
(are) recommended for the Logansport Street Department for cleanup at a rate of$250.00 per hour plus a
$50.00 Administration and $50.00 fine: -0- Recommendationsand report passed on a vote of 3-0.

Building Commissioner Hostetler delivered his weekly report. The department has collected $3,810.00 in
various fees during the past week. Certificate of occupancy issued to Dollar Tree, 3830 E. Market Street.
The recommendation(s) and entire report is accepted on a vote of3-0.

The Cass County Family Y request for its 1stAnnual Shamrock Shuffle 5K Run/Walk on Saturday, March
13,2010 was taken under advisement for one week. Clarification is needed on the route around 3rdStreet.
The race will begin at 9:00 a.m. and end no later than 10:15a.m. A course map and proof of liability
insurancewere provided.

Police Chief A.J. Rozzi presented activity report, for the police department, for the month of December.
Mayor Fincher shared a message he received in favor of police personnel as school crossing guards. It was
stated that traffic moved slower and young people behaved better while authoritative people were in view.

Board Member Comments:
Joe Casalini stated, "Recently he and his wife were out to dinner when she felt ill and passed out. Joe said
the ambulance crew (he did not get their names) and firefighters Steve Crispen and Bernie Mettica plus
police officers Bob Vernon and George Franklin were so professional and helpful. Joe wanted everyone to
know his appreciation; it really helped.

Other Business:

There being no further business: Adjournment: 5:12 p.m.

'L
Ruth Ellen Bland, IAMC/CMC
Clerk Treasurer


